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REGULAR OPEN MEETING               

OF THE

DIVISION OF SENIOR SERVICES ADVISORY BOARD

MINUTES
November 12, 2013


1:15 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT


                 OTHERS PRESENT
	
	
	

	Rhonda Day, Chairperson, District 2
Ellen Smith, Secretary, District 1
Steve Dietzel, District 4

Andrew Hewes, District 5

	
	Jay Hart, Parks, Recreation and Community Service, Director 

Deborah Brogdon, DSS Manager

Carrie Bergs, DSS Assistant Manager

Liz Smyth, Office Assistant II
John Harlan, Police Officer, Training and Recruitment Division

	
	
	

	MEMBERS ABSENT
	
	

	Susan Greenbaum, Vice-Chair, At-Large
Dolores Power, District 3

District 6 - Vacant


 I.
      CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Chairperson Rhonda Day called the meeting to order at 1:21 p.m., and led the Pledge of Allegiance.  

II. PROCLAMATIONS AND AWARDS OF MERIT

III. PRESENTATIONS
1.) Jay Hart, Parks, Recreation and Community Services, Director, was given the floor to address the Advisory Board.  He discussed the Mid-Year Budget, the Master Plans for the Meadowlark Senior Center (MSC) and the Parks and Recreation Divisions that are in need of updating, and information on the status of the MSC parking lot renovation. The kitchen flooring will be done the same time as the parking lot renovation.  Mr. Hart then fielded questions from the Board.
2.) John Harlan, Police Officer, Training and Recruitment Division, gave a presentation regarding the “Active Shooter” training he is conducting for city facilities, high schools and churches.  Police Officer Harlan also explained the Silver Alert Program that is being implemented in 2014 with the help of Meadowlark Senior Center.
IV. MINUTES


Ms. Day called for a motion to approve the minutes of the October, 2013 meeting.  Ellen Smith made the motion to approve the minutes as written, and Andrew Hewes seconded the motion.  Steve Dietzel, Andrew Hewes, Rhonda Day and Ellen Smith, all voted to approve the minutes as written.
V. DIVISION OF SENIOR SERVICES

Monthly Reports  
Ms. Deborah Brogdon, DSS Manager, gave the Board an update on a contract that was received from the state for funds that will enable the Division of Senior Services to purchase computers and other equipment in the computer lab.  She is now awaiting the contract for the meals equipment and the kitchen floor renovation.  Ms. Brogdon also spoke about the process of RFP’s, and coordinating these construction projects with Sandoval County. 
Ms. Carrie Bergs, DSS Assistant Manager, presented the Board with the October recap of programs, the current month (November) highlights and upcoming programs for December.

Liz Smyth, Office Assistant II, presented the Board with the Volunteer Report for October 2013 along with current recruiting efforts for MSC and other areas within the community. 

VI. DISCUSSION AND DELIBERATION
VII. ADVISORY BOARD COMMENTS

There was a discussion by the Advisory Board regarding the need for a second Senior Center.

VIII. PUBLIC FORUM
None
IX. ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Day called for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Ms. Stevens made the motion and Mr. Dietzel seconded the motion.  All members present voted to adjourn the meeting at 3:53 p.m.
______________________________


_____________________
Rhonda Day
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